Dear Parents and Guardians,






August 29, 2012

Hello and welcome to fourth grade!  My name is Rob Kartychak, and I will be your child’s homeroom teacher this year. For those of you that are unfamiliar with me, this is my third year teaching fourth grade.  Previously, I spent eight years teaching sixth grade at Hopewell Junior High School.  I earned my Bachelors of Science in Elementary Education at Clarion University of Pennsylvania and my Masters of Education in Administration and Policy Studies at the University of Pittsburgh.  Throughout the year we may need to be in contact with each other.  You may call me at school: 724-375-6691 x 1207, or via email: kartychakr@hopewellarea.org .  Email tends to be a faster form of communication for me.

  I am looking forward to working with your child and making this a successful school year.  Fourth grade is very challenging.  There may be several concepts that are new to your children, but we are confident that your children are prepared for the challenge.  Traditionally, this is the time that your child will make the transition to becoming an independent worker.  I'd like to take this opportunity to inform you of some of the important things that will be happening in our classroom this year.  
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Monday ~ Library
Tuesday ~ Art
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Snack Break:
Our lunchtime is from 12:30 – 1:00.  We will be taking a healthy snack break in the morning.  If your child wishes to eat a snack, they must bring one in.  In accordance with the district wellness policy please send in only healthy food items, such as fruit, cheese, yogurt, pretzels, etc.  No junk food, please!

Absent Work:  


Please note on the white parent call log two possible students who will be willing to bring your child's homework home to them that day.  This will ensure that your child does not fall behind.  In accordance with the district’s absentee policy, your child has the number of additional days to complete the assignment corresponding to the number of days they were absent.  For extended illnesses, alternative arrangements will be made.
Accelerated Reader:

Our students will have access to every quiz in the Accelerated Reader archives.  This year, we will be setting small minimum goals for each 9 weeks.  This will serve as preparation for the Junior High School as Accelerated Reader contributes to 10 percent of their language arts grade.
School Supplies:
A school supply list was distributed at the conclusion of last school year.   On that list were several pertinent items that your child will use daily throughout the school year.  In addition, I do ask that you send in one sock to use as an eraser on your child’s white boards we use during math.
Anything you wish to donate to our classroom would be greatly appreciated.  Our “wish list” includes: tissues, antibacterial wipes, hand soap, paper towels, hand sanitizer, napkins, etc.

I hope this letter has helped inform you of some of the things in our classroom this year.  I will go into more detail at Open House on September 20th.  I hope to see you then!  Please do not hesitate to get in contact with me for any questions or concerns.  I am really excited at the prospect of working with and getting to know your child.  I am hoping to make this an enjoyable, challenging, and successful school year!

Sincerely,
Rob Kartychak
